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The Thunder Bay 
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Request for Nominations, 2017
Nominations for positions on the Board of Directors of the Thunder Bay Historical Museum Society will be accepted until 
12:00 noon, March 28, 2017. Further nominations will be accepted from the floor of the annual general meeting of the Society 
to be held on Tuesday, March 28, 2017 at 7:00pm, provided the consent of the person nominated is given personally or in 
writing at the time such additional nominations are made. Candidates and nominators must be valid, current members of the 
Society.

Four directors are to be elected for three-year terms.

The following persons continue in office as directors until their term of office expires in March of the years indicated below

	 2017				    2018				    2019
	 Doug Yahn			   Elle Andra Warner		  Michel Beaulieu
	 Jesse Roberts			   Sara Janes			   Frank Gerry
	 Dave Van Wagoner		  Steven Jobbitt			   Jenna Kirker
	 Brendan Hardick		  Gillan Matson			   Diana Pallen

Dated at Thunder Bay, the 20th day of December, 2016                                                                      
Nomination Form

I, _________________, nominate __________________________ for the office of Director of the Thunder Bay Historical 
Museum Society.

Signature of Nominator: ___________________________________

Consent of Nominee:
I hereby consent to my election as a Director of the Thunder Bay Historical Museum Society.

Dated the _______ day of _______________, 2017 .

First name: _______________ Second name: ______________ Last name: _________________

Address: ______________________________________________________________________

Signature of nominee: _________________________________
			 
Note: to have voting privileges at any meeting of members, one’s membership must have been acquired at least two weeks 
prior to the meeting. [by-law #7, March 28, 1985]

Presidents’ Reception
Sunday, January 8, 2017, from 1:30pm to 3:30pm

Help us greet the new year at our annual Presidents’ Reception. 
Three musicians, Doris Dungan (flute). Stéphanie Caplette (vio-

lin), and Sonya Nanos (cello), all members of Consortium Aurora Bo-
realis, will perform for us. As usual, coffee, tea, and cakes will be served.

Annette Augustine
We were deeply saddened by the death of Annette Augustine in November. Annette and John 

Augustine were instrumental in revitalizing the Thunder Bay Historical Society some 50 years 
ago and building it into the organization it is today. She was a long-time board member, president 
from 1983-84, and a volunteer in so many ways. For her contributions, Annette was made an honou-
rary president of the Thunder Bay Historical Museum Society in 1987, a title she retained until her 
death. Her steady hand and ability to get things done ensured much of our Society’s success.

2017 Calendar
Apologies for the lateness of this year’s calendar. A lost 

computer file delayed production. In this the 150th 
anniversary of Confederation, we thought it appropriate to 
focus in our calendar on past celebrations, specifically, the 
parade that took place here in 1927 for Canada’s Diamond 
Jubilee. Why 60 and not 50 years? Blame the First World 
War for ruining any chance of celebrating in 1917.



Classic Black & White 
Photography
by Libor B. Tezky
February 14 to April 23

Local photographer Libor B. Tezky, a resident of 
Thunder Bay for the past 15 years, presents black 

and white images he’s taken using only analog cameras 
and developed by hand in a dark room. Libor discov-
ered photography when he was only ten years old and, 
in the past years, has returned to it as well as painting. 
His favourite photos and paintings are usually por-
traits and non-traditionally composed scenery.

Albert Returns
March 14 to September 3

Albertosaurus, the favourite Museum exhibit of most of Thunder Bay’s 
children, will return in March, just in time for March Break. Alongside 

Albert’s full-sized skeleton are petrified wood, fossils, and even footprints 
from his time. See our Education webpage page or call the Museum for 
details.

Jim Foulds Fonds
New to the Thunder Bay Museum’s archives are 

the records of Jim Foulds, Port Arthur MPP 
from 1971-87. The records cover not only his po-
litical career and bid for the leadership of the NDP 
but also the multitude of issues that arose during his 
term in office. An inventory of the documents can be 
found on the Museum’s website.

My Corner of the World
an Art Exhibit

until January 29, 2017

Don’t miss the opportunity to see these amazing works of 
thread. This art quilt exhibit features the work of 80 artists, 

half from Canada and the rest international, who were asked to 
examine a world, real or imagined, that represented what is impor-
tant in life.  It might be where the artist resides, works, or grew 
up, or a favourite place, real or imagined. My Corner of the World 
looks at the big picture including but not limited to a homeland, 
ancestry or culture. The result was this colourful exhibition of 80 
exquisite art quilts developed by the Studio Art Quilt Associates 
(SAQA) in collaboration with the Stratford Perth Museum and 
with the Canadian Regions of SAQA.

2017 
Lectures

Tuesday, January 24 @ 7:30pm
Gunflint & Lake Superior: Ontario’s 

Private American Railroad

by Dave Battistel
The story of a Wisconsin logging com-

pany, headquartered in Port Arthur, that 
built a railway in Minnesota to harvest 

timber, and in the process created one of 
the most unique logging operations in 

North America.

Tuesday, Feb. 28 @ 7:30pm
More on Lake Superior Lighthouses

by Paul Morralee

Tuesday, March 28 @ 8:00pm
Japanese-Canadian History in 

Northwestern Ontario

by Wayne Seller and Jane Eddington

Exhibit Schedule
2nd Floor Galleries

My Corner of the World
until January 29

My Name is Nanuq
February 14 – April 30 

Recent Accessions
February 7 – March 7

Albertosaurus
March 14 – September 3

Antechamber Gallery
Classic Photography
February 14 - April 23

Threadworks Flash Back
May 8 - June 25

Papers& Records
Copies of the 2016 Papers & Re-

cords are available for purchase        	
         in the Museum gift shop. 
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Victorian Tea
Over 300 people attended our 27th 

annual Victorian Tea in late Novem-
ber. This has become one of the city’s most 
popular events garnering plaudits from far 
and wide. A special thanks is due to all those 
who volunteered. This includes servers, tea 
pourers, greeters, and dishwashers, those 
who loaded trays with sweets and others who 
sold baked goods and scones. There was the 
gentleman who operated the elevator, the 
juggler who entertained those waiting to be 
seated, the tea reader and, of course, Queen 
Victoria herself and her consort, crier and 
body guard. 

	 A particular note of thanks is due to all those who 
worked behind the scenes, baking food for the tea — there would 
be no tea without them. Organizing it all was Margaret Gerry 
whose masterful touch made sure everything went smoothly.

Libor B. Tezky, by Gary Hamilton.

t

Volunteer tea pourers included Patti Hajdu and Paul Pugh (above).

DID YOU KNOW: that Albertosaurus lived in herds, that they had their eyes on the side of their 
heads and may not have seen well, and that they had two small horns on the top of their heads.

Reflections of the North by Arja Speelman, Toronto
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